
BULLETIN 
Term 2 Week 1 
Friday 3 May  2019 

Prayer of Thanksgiving and for Peace in our World 

 

Our Lord Jesus said  

“There is no greater love than to lay down one’s life for 

one’s friends.”          John 15:13  

 

 

As we remember those men and women who served - 

in the ranks of our Navy, Army, Air Force, Merchant Navy and Police, we 

give thanks to you, gracious God, for their great sacrifices in conflict and 

in captivity - for the cause of peace and freedom. In our nation of wealth, 

prosperity and comfort, let us not forget the cost of these privileges which 

we now enjoy.  

 

 

They shall grow not old, as we that are left 

grow old; 

Age shall not weary them, nor the years 

condemn. 

At the going down of the sun and in the 

morning 

We will remember them.  

 

 

LEST WE FORGET  
 

 

Thank you to our Student Leaders Elijah, Eva, Kasey and William (and 

their parents) who attended the ANZAC DAY DAWN SERVICE  on 

Thursday 25 April at 6.00am at Pioneer Park GAWLER.      

 

 

What’s on in Term 2 2019 

 

Week 1 

Mon 29 April  Term 2 starts 

Sat 27 April to Friday 3 May  

        - Year 6 Canberra Trip  

 

Week 2  

Tues 7 May   SAPSASA Athletics Day 

@ Trinity  

Weds 8 to Thurs 9 May  

         - Year 5 Aquatics Camp   

Thurs 9 May  - P&F Meeting 7pm  

Fri 10 May  - Mothers Day stall  

Sun 12 May  - Happy Mothers Day 

 

Week 3  

Tues, Weds, Thurs -  Naplan Testing 

       for Yr  3 & 5 students 

Weds 15 May  - VSC Volunteer  

Training session  

 

Week 4 

Mon 20 May -  Assembly with Yr 5’s  

Tues 21 May  -  CSI Day at Faith for  

Yr 5 students  

 

Week 5 -   

Tues 28 May  - Open Morning  

Weds 29 May   -  Pancake Brekkie  

Weds 29 May  - NAIDOC Day Apex    

          Park Gawler  

Fri  31 May  - Disco Night  

Sun 2 June  - Zion Preschool 40th 

   Birthday celebration  

Week 6 

 

Week 7  

Mon 10 June  -  Public holiday  

Fri 14 June - Cabaret night  

 

Week 8 

Mon 17 June  -  Assembly with Yr  3’S 

Fri 21 June  - Hot dog lunch day  

 

Week 9 

Sem 1 Reports go home this week  

Fri 28 June  -  Last day of Term 2 

 

3 week holiday break  
 

 

SPORTS DAY is Term 3 2019  

• This year sports day will be 

held on the last day of Term 

3  Friday 27 September 

• A few parents have been 

asking  
 

 

 

 11 Lyndoch Road Gawler East SA 5118 

 T:  (08) 8522 5740 

 E:  mail@ilsg.sa.edu.au 

 W: www.ilsg.sa.edu.au 



 

WORSHIP & PRAISE  

 

Fridays at 9am in Taikondi  

Parents and friends 

welcome to come along 

too.   

Stay for a cuppa and chat 

afterwards.   

 

Friday 3 May W&P is with 

Mrs Ellie Clark & year 3 

 

Friday 10 May W&P is with  

Mrs Tilbrook & year 2. 

• The theme will be on 

Mother’s Day & Mrs 

Tilbrook is asking all school 

families to email a photo of 

their child with mum, 

grandma or their special 

person.  

• Photos will be presented 

as a slideshow during the 

worship.  

• Please email your photo to 

pamt@ilsg.sa.edu.au  by 

Monday 6/5/19  

 

ASSEMBLY  

Mondays at 2.45pm in 

Taikondi.   

All welcome. 

Term 2 Week 4:  Year 5’s 

Term 2 Week 8:  Year 3’s  

 

SCHOLASTIC BOOK CLUB  

Issue 3 catalogue's have 

gone home this week.   

Please return your orders by 

Monday 13 May.   

 

Premiers’ Reading 

Challenge 

Don’t forget to keep up 

with your reading for the 

Premier’s Reading 

Challenge.   

The challenge finishes at 

the end of Term 3 so there is 

still plenty of time to add to 

your list.  To access the list 

of Premier’s Reading 

Challenge books, refer to 

the website: http://
www.premiersreadingchallenge.
sa.edu.au/prc/pages/staff/
printbooklist/?reFlag=1 
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WELCOME BACK TO TERM 2 
We hope you had a blessed Easter,  a restful holiday and are now ready for the learning 

experiences this term.   

 
STAFF NEWS 

This term we welcome Mr Paul Adler who is relieving Mr Davies for the first 4 weeks whilst he 

is on long service leave and travelling overseas.   

Mr Adler will be back again in term 3 when Mr Jones is taking long service leave too.  

 

Congratulations to Mrs Charmaine Strickland (LOTE teacher) on the 

safe arrival of her baby boy Oakley George Strickland on Easter 

Sunday 21/4 /19.    All the family is doing well!  

 

At the end of Week 4 we say goodbye to Mrs Pam Tilbrook              

(Miss Treasure), as she commences maternity leave.  She will be 

replaced by Miss Kayla Sunman.  Our 2T students have had an 

opportunity to work with Kayla on a number of occasions last term 

when she took the class in Mrs Tilbrook’s absence.   

Kayla will be taking the 2T class next Tuesday while Mrs Tilbrook is 

away. 

 

At the end of this term we will also be saying goodbye to Mrs Ellie Parish, who is also going 

on maternity leave.  Her replacement will be Miss Sarah Todd.  Sarah will also be here next 

Tuesday while Mrs Parish is away. 

 

We welcome Kayla and Sarah and we wish Mrs Tilbrook and Mrs Parish all the best as they 

prepare for the arrival of their little ones. 

 
LOTE  (Language other than English)  

Indonesian and German are our two focus languages at Immanuel and Mrs Strickland had 

started the year teaching Indonesian.   

However now that she is on maternity leave, Mrs Siviour will be taking over as LOTE teacher 

and teaching German through to the end of the year.    Both languages will be taught 

again  next year when Mrs Strickland returns.    

 

 
SOME TERM 2 REMINDERS  

 

SCHOOL DAY / PUNCTUALITY  

The school day begins at 8.50am.  Students who arrive after 9am are 

considered late and need to be signed in at the office by the parent / 

caregiver.   If your child is absent please ensure you advise the school by 

9.30am (via phone or email) 

 

The school day ends at 3.25pm.  If you need to pick up early a note to your 

teacher in the morning is really helpful.   Please report to the school office first and sign your 

child out whilst your child is called to the office. 

  
SCHOOL UNIFORM  

Winter Uniform is to be worn for Term 2 and 3.   This refers to the formal uniform which is grey 

trousers and long sleeve shirt for boys and the pinafore (or skirt) with white blouse for 

girls  (with / without the green jumper).  Sports uniform consists of shorts or trackpants with T-

shirt and rugby top.   There is a 2 week changeover at the start of the term - so if the 

weather is unseasonably warm summer uniform can be worn (but not a mix of both).   
 

Hats do not need to be worn in term 2 (as the UV rating is usually below 3) 
Label, Label   

Please ensure your child's name is clearly marked on their hat and jumper 
   

UNIFORM PURCHASES  

Uniform Shop Opening days / times are:   

 Mondays 8.30am to 9.15am & on Fridays 3.00pm to 3.45pm.   

If you need items outside of these hours you can place an order or book an appointment 

time via the office staff.    

 

The Second Hand Uniform stall is opened by a parent volunteer on a  
 Tuesday morning 8.30-9.15am & Thursday afternoon 3.15pm to 4pm. 
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WHATS ON THIS TERM: 
 

YEAR 5 AQUATICS CAMP  

• Camping and Aquatics fun here we come!   Students are getting excited!   

Mr Tiller and Mrs Kreymborg are too!   

 

NAPLAN 2019  

• The National Assessment Program – Literacy and 

Numeracy (NAPLAN) is an annual national assessment for all students in Years 3 and 5.  

• Students will be taking part in NAPLAN testing in Week 3.   

• The testing schedule will be as follows: 

 Tuesday 14 May: Language conventions test – 9:00am 

    Writing test – 11:40am 

 Wednesday 15 May: Reading test – 9:00am 

 Thursday 16 May: Numeracy test – 9:00am 

 Friday 17 May:  Catch up day 

• Please ensure your child arrives to school on time this week.   

• Good luck to all those participating.  If you have any questions about NAPLAN, please 

contact Andrew Boesch, Coordinator of Learning (andrewb@ilsg.sa.edu.au).   

• For further information please go to www.nap.edu.au 

 

JUNIOR YOUTH  

• Thursdays at 4.00pm to 5.30pm with Emma Lange for students in 

years 4,5,6 (However not on next Thursday 9 May)   

 

PANCAKE BREKKIE  Wednesday 29 May from 7.30am  

• Emma Lange and volunteers from Gawler Lutheran Church will 

be cooking up pancakes for brekkie for all students and parents 

 

RECONCILIATION DAY EVENT IN GAWLER  

• Wednesday 29 May Apex Park Julian Terrace Gawler  

• Some of Immanuel’s students will be attending this local public event  

 

SCHOLASTIC BOOK FAIR  

• Week 5:   Tuesday 28 May to Friday 31 May - in the Library  

• Parents and students can come, browse and purchase books 

in the morning on the Tues, Weds, Thurs & Fri;  

plus in the afternoon on Weds & Fri.   

• There is always a good book to buy!  

 

CABARET    

• Friday 14 June 7.30pm till late - SAVE THE DATE! 

• This is an annual event, which is a musical celebration 

showcasing our schools’ musically talented students, teachers 

and guests 

• Tickets will include a cheese platter.  Drinks and desserts will 

be available to purchase 

• Always a great social evening 

 

 RHYTHYM KIDS  

• Mondays 9am to 9.45am with Mr Hueppauff in room 5  

• For pre-schoolers (and their parents)  

• A friendly fun learning experience through music and movement  

 

WOOLWORTHS EARN AND LEARN is back!  

• For every $10 you spend you’ll get an  

Earn and Learn Sticker 

• Collect as many stickers as you can 

between now and 25 June 

• Give your stickers to Immanuel School 

Gawler so we can earn free equipment  

   

AFTER SCHOOL FOOTY CLINIC   

with Mr Cochrane  

 

• For students in Foundation, 

Year 1 & 2   

• Starts Thursday 16 May  

3.30 - 4.30pm   

• 6 week program  

• Bookings via 

www.schoolinterviews.com.au     

        code rdaad  

 

• We need a few parent  

volunteers to help too.  

Please let us know.  

 

 

 

ENTERTAINMENT BOOK 

2019/2020 

For Sale $70  

Books can be purchased via 

the office , or ordered as  a 

digital membership 

http://

www.entertainmentbook.com.

au/orderbooks/16h6231 

 

 

 

 

2018 YEAR BOOK “INSPIRE”  

• Don’t forget to purchase a 

copy of the 2018  year 

book  

• $10 from the office   

• Lots of great photos and 

memories  
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CARERS GROUP NEWS  - TERM 2  

 
MOTHERS DAY STALL - Friday 10 May   

Students can purchase a gift for mum, grandma or that special person to 

celebrate Mothers Day on Sunday 12 May.     

Gifts priced from $1 to $5  

 

HOT DOG LUNCH DAY - Friday 21 June (week 8)  

(this will be in place of Subway)  

 

 

 
PARENTS AND FRIENDS GROUP (P&F) TERM 2 EVENTS   

Next P&F meeting is Thursday 9 May 7pm, in the staffroom.  Mums, dads, 

grandparents, friends welcome to join this group for some social time, and to 

help plan some fun events for Immanuel students.    

 

DISCO  - FRIDAY 31 May   

• 6pm - Junior Primary  

• 7.30pm - Upper Primary  

• More details coming out soon.    

 

P&F GIANT WHEELBARROW RAFFLE  

Tickets on sale now via the office  $2 each or 3 for $5  

• First Prize is an Apple Watch  

• Second Prize is a wheelbarrow full of goodies  

• To be drawn at the Quiz Night in Term 4.   

• Money raised is going towards a new sound desk for the Taikondi area 

Don’t miss out on purchasing a ticket - on sale from the office.  

 

 

VOLUNTEERING, TRAINING AND CHECKS REQUIRED  

• We really appreciate parents and caregivers helping at Immanuel with reading, excursions, 

camps etc.   

• Those who volunteer in a school environment need to have completed  

1.  ‘Valuing Safe Communities’ training and  

2.  Provide a copy of a current police check or obtain a WWCC check.   

 Both of these have a life span of three years. 

• As from 1 July 2019 there will be stronger, nationally consistent screening laws for people wanting to work or volunteer 

with children in South Australia.     The new laws require people working or volunteering with children to have a valid 

working with children check (WWCC), replacing the current system where people can have either a national police 

check assessment or a DHS screening.    More info can be found at  https://screening.sa.gov.au/  

• From 1 July 2019, a WWCC can only be issued by the DHS Screening Unit.   Our school is a registered business to initiate 

this check.  To apply you will need to provide your full name, date of birth and an email address to Jenny (authorised 

person) in the office.   There is no cost to apply as a volunteer in a school.  

If you have a current police clearance this will still be valid for a 3 year period, following this you will need to provide a 

WWCC check.   

• Valuing Safe Communities’ training will be held  with Daryl Trigg on Wednesday 15 May at 2.30pm and 6.30pm.     

If you attended this training in 2016, your certificate has now expired so you will need to attend the training again this 

year.   

 

 

COLD AND FLU PRECAUTIONS:   Is Your Child Too Sick for School? 

A sniffle. A cough. A sore throat. A sore tummy.   

Children come down with illnesses big and small. Some are contagious, and some aren’t.    We are at the 

beginning of a tough flu season with a much higher rate in SA than in previous years.   If your child shows 

symptoms of a cold or flu we ask that you keep your child at home in order to prevent further spreading 

of infection.   

 

We are encouraging children to wash hands before eating and to use hand sanitiser when returning from 

the playground. 

https://screening.sa.gov.au/


iGOSH Vacation Care Fun!  

We had a terrific School Holiday program.  Thanks Mrs Ponte and iGOSH staff 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



YEAR 6 CANBERRA TRIP  
 
Our Year 6 students started the year with a look at how we make decisions, both at school and in our wider society.   

This unit of inquiry runs for the whole year and leads into the students’ involvement in our Student Parliament.   

 

Central Idea: 

Societies are shaped by their decision making processes 

 

Lines of inquiry: 

• Decision making processes and the impacts on society 

• The rights and responsibilities of citizenship 

• Planning leads to action 

 

As a major part of preparing for this and developing their understanding of the unit this year, the Year 6 students are 

spending this week in Canberra.  They’ve had a pretty packed schedule, visiting Parliament House, Old Parliament House 

and the Electoral Education Centre, the War Memorial, Questacon Science Centre and many other amazing places. 

 
 
 
CAMP COTTORMOUTH CANBERRA       

                               

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

WREATH LAYING CEREMONY 

AT THE AUSTRALIAN WAR 

MEMORIAL   

HIGH COURT OF 

AUSTRALIA  

CANBERRA  

GOVERNMENT 

HOUSE  

CANBERRA  

LAKE CRUISE  

PARLIAMENT 

HOUSE  

CANBERRA  

ALL PACKED AND READY TO 

LEAVE CAMP COTTORMOUTH 

FOR GOVERNMENT HOUSE, 

THE MINT AND THEN HOME.   



 

       

At the new GAWLER CIVIC CENTRE  

http://youth.gawler.sa.gov.au 8522 9211  

YOU’RE INVITED TO IMMANUEL’S SCHOLASTIC BOOK FAIR! 
 
Dear Parents, Caregivers and Friends, 
 
Each year our school gives students and their families the opportunity to purchase books by hosting a 
Scholastic Book Fair. This event helps our school earn money to purchase books from Scholastic.  Last year 
we raised $3,000 for our library! Our Book Fair will be held in week 5 term 2 

DATE    OPENING HOURS 
TUESDAY    28 May     8.00 – 9.00am                                                 
WEDNESDAY  29 May 8.00 – 9.00am 

  3.30 – 5.00pm  
THURSDAY     30 May 8.00 – 9.00am 
FRIDAY           31 May     8.00 – 9.00am 

                        3.30 – 4.30pm 

The Book Fair will be held in the library. 
EFTPOS will be available!  See you there!! 

 

 

 

 

South Gawler will be running the  

"Net Set Go" Program  

aimed at 5-7 year olds 

 

Day: Fridays 

Dates: 3 May - 5 July (10 weeks) 

Time: 4:30-5:30pm 

South Gawler Netball courts  

Cost: $100 

($100 SA Govt. Sports Voucher can be used if not  

previously claimed in 2019) 

 

Register via: 

https://netball.resultsvault.com/

common/pages/reg/welcome.aspx?

type=1&id=45226&entityid=44315 
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2019 P&F RAFFLE TIME  

TICKETS  

$2 each   or   3 for $5  

 

Available at the office in Term 2 


